
 

 

CITY OF LAMBS GROVE 

COUNCIL MEETING 

DECEMBER 7, 2017 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mayor Patrick Edwards at 6:58 p.m.  Roll call:  Kent DeGoey, Cindy 
Humke, Steve Thomassen, Cathi Fouts, and Chris Norman present.  Fouts moved and was seconded by 
DeGoey to approve the agenda.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Guests:  None     

New Business: 

a. The city clerk contacted Mediacom which stated that there was no action required on the 
part of the City for their franchise renewal.   

b. The mayor and all council members were given the oath of office for the term beginning 
January 2018. 

Consent Agenda: 

Humke moved and was seconded by Thomassen to approve all the items on the consent agenda 
including the minutes from the November 2, 2017 meeting, list of bills, and reconciliation report for 
November.  Motion carried 5-0.     

   

JCARL Participation Fee $33.25 

News Printing Company Publications $234.26 

Dodd’s Sanitation Contract $670.00 

Christina Machin Salary $392.64 

IPERS Retirement $67.62 

Kent DeGoey Stipend $141.08 

Pat Edwards Stipend $180.58 

Cindy Humke Stipend $138.53 

Steve Thomassen Stipend $138.53 

Cathi Fouts Stipend $141.08 

Chris Norman Stipend $141.08 

Iowa One Call Locates $23.40 



 

 

Iowa Finance Authority GO Loan $2,220.00 

Iowa Finance Authority Special Revenue Loan $1,140.00 

Jasper Construction Storm Sewer/Road Repairs $29,209.00 

Machin Lawn Works Snow Removal $2,100.00 

Alliant Energy Utilities $21.14 

Alliant Energy Utilities $356.81 

Total December Bills  $37,349.00 

  

General Fund $2,679.36 

Charges for Fee $2,815.92 

Local Option Sales Tax $1,424.18 

Emergency $66.08 

Road Use Fund $1,763.18 

Debt Service $651.50 

Total November 
Revenue 

$9,400.22 

  

General Fund $13,943.61 

Charges for Fee $0.00 

Road Use Fund $2,486.67 

Debt Service $0.00 

Total November 
Expense 

$16,430.28 

  

Mayor:  Edwards reported that he had received complaints regarding burning and addressed with the 
homeowner.  He also reported that he will not be able to attend the next Emergency Management 
meeting, but DeGoey will try to attend in his place. 

Streets:  No report by Thomassen, but DeGoey did report that the fire department requested that the 
City notify them when the City closes a street.  

Sewers:  No report 



 

 

Parks:  No report   

Tree Steward:  No report 

Storm Sewers:  Norman reported that the projects on Thomas Jefferson and Emerson Hough have been 
completed.     

City Clerk:  No report   

Enforcement Officer:  No report 

Old Business:  None 

DeGoey moved and was seconded by Norman to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 p.m.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Next City Council meeting to be held January 4, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by Christina Machin, City Clerk 

Mayor 

Patrick Edwards 

City Clerk 

Christina Machin 


